Cerner Corporation

2800 RockCreek Parkway

MD BICO5

Kansas City, MO 64117-2551

July 31, 2008

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services

Attention: CMS-1404-P

P.O. Box 8013

Baltimore, MD 21244-1850

RE: COMMENT ON HCPCS J CODE ASSIGNMENT FOR COVERED PART B DRUGS

Dear Sir or Madam,

Cerner Corporation, a leading supplier of clinical and management information systems with more than 1,000 application installations at healthcare organizations worldwide, appreciates the opportunity to submit comments on proposed payment policy provisions for how HCPCS J codes should be assigned to covered Part B drugs. In particular, Cerner offers comment on the provisions found starting on the bottom of page 41497 and continuing on page 41498 in the Federal Register of the proposed rule CMS-1404-P dated July 18, 2008. 
I would first like to provide some detail about our company in order to help you understand how the proposed regulation affects Cerner Corporation and Cerner’s client base. Cerner Corporation designs, develops, markets, installs and supports integrated electronic medical records systems for use in hospital inpatient, outpatient and emergency room settings, physician offices, free standing ambulatory clinics and other provider settings where drug dispensing, administration and charging may take place.  These systems may be hosted by Cerner on behalf of Cerner’s clients or locally implemented and managed by Cerner’s clients. 

Cerner suggests that a clarification be made as to the allowable methods of coding for covered Part B drugs using HCPCS J codes. In the CY 2008 OPPS/ASC final rule, CMS adopted the approach of allowing providers to assign HCPCS codes based on different dosages for covered Part B drugs. Formerly, CMS only recognized under OPPS those HCPCS codes that represented the lowest available administrative dose of a drug if multiple HCPCS codes existed for the drug. In the CY 2008 OPPS/ASC final rule, CMS indicated that both methods of coding were acceptable. In the proposed rule provisions for CMS-1404-P found on pages 41497-41498, CMS makes no comment as to whether or not the use of the HCPCS code of the lowest available administrative dose continues to be an acceptable method of coding for Part B drugs. CMS only makes comment on the continued use of the “different dosages” method. 

Cerner requests that CMS consider offering clarification in the final rule for OPPS for CY 2009 if the lowest available administrative dose continues to be an acceptable method or not. Many of Cerner’s hospital clients continue to use this method of coding for covered Part B drugs, and to change that method would require a system change to be adopted for them to be able to convert to the use of the different dosages method. This is not an insignificant change to their processes for generating drug charges or for coding as supported by the system. Cerner appreciates any clarification that CMS can make on this matter, and we look forward to a response in the final rule when it is issued later in the year.

Sincerely.

John Travis

Solution Management Director and Compliance Strategist

Cerner Corporation

